केंद्रीय विद्यालय संगठन लखनऊ संभाग

KENDRIYA VIDYALAYA SANGATHAN LUCKNOW REGION सत्रांत परीक्षा (2023-24) Session Ending Examination (2023-24) कक्षा-XI Class-XI

विषय : इतिहास Subject : History

सामान्य निर्देश:

- 1. प्रश्न पत्र में पांच अनुभाग हैं- क, ख, ग, घ, और ङ । कुल 34 प्रश्न हैं। प्रत्येक प्रश्न के सामने अंक दिए गए हैं। सभी प्रश्न अनिवार्य हैं।
- 2. अनुभाग 'क' प्रश्न संख्या 1 से 21 प्रत्येक के 1 अंक के बहुविकल्पीय प्रश्न हैं।
- 3. अनुभाग 'ख' प्रश्न संख्या 22 से 27 लघु उत्तरीय प्रश्न हैं, जिनमें से प्रत्येक में 3 अंक हैं। प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 60-80 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- 4. अनुभाग 'ग'- प्रश्न संख्या 28 से 30 दीर्घ उत्तरीय प्रश्न हैं, जिनमें से प्रत्येक के 8 अंक हैं। प्रत्येक प्रश्न का उत्तर 300-350 शब्दों से अधिक नहीं होना चाहिए।
- 5. अनुभाग 'घ' -प्रश्न संख्या 31 से 33 स्रोत-आधारित प्रश्न हैं जिनमें 3 उप प्रश्न हैं और प्रत्येक के 4 अंक हैं।
- 6. अनुभाग 'ङ'- प्रश्न संख्या 34 एक मानचित्र आधारित प्रश्न है, जिसमें 5 अंक हैं जिसमें महत्वपूर्ण स्थलों की पहचान और चिन्हांकन शामिल है। मानचित्र को उत्तर पुस्तिका के साथ संलग्न करें।
- 7. प्रश्न पत्र में कोई खुला विकल्प नहीं है। हालांकि कुछ प्रश्नों में आंतरिक विकल्प दिया गया है। ऐसे प्रश्नों में से केवल एक विकल्प को हल करना है।
- 8. इसके अलावा, जहां भी आवश्यक है, प्रत्येक अनुभाग और प्रश्नों के साथ अलग-अलग निर्देश दिए गए हैं।

General Instructions:

- 1. Question paper comprises five sections A, B, C, D and E. There are 34 questions. Marks are indicated against each question. All questions are compulsory.
- 2. Section 'A' Question numbers 1 to 21 are MCQs of 1 mark each.
- 3. Section 'B' Question numbers 22 to 27 are Short Answer Type Questions, carrying 3 marks each. Answer to each question should not exceed 60-80 words.
- 4. Section 'C' Question numbers 28 to 30 are Long Answer Type Questions, carrying 8 marks each. Answer to each question should not exceed 300-350 words.
- 5. Section 'D' Question numbers 31 to 33 are Source-based questions with 3 sub questions and are of 4 marks each.
- 6. Section 'E' Question number 34 is a Map based, carrying 5 marks that includes the identification and location of significant test items. Attach the map with the answer book.
- 7. There is no overall choice in the question paper. However an internal choice has been provided in few questions. Only one of the choices in such questions has to be attempted.
- 8. In addition to this, separate instructions are given with each section and questions, wherever necessary.

अनुभाग 'क' (बहुविकल्पीय प्रश्न)/ SECTION 'A' (MULTIPLE CHOICE QUESTION)

1	निम्नलिखित को मिलाएं (मेसोपोटामिया	के सम्बन्ध में)	1
	स्तंभ अ	स्तंभ ब	
	1. उत्तर पूर्व	a- रेगिस्तान	
	2. उत्तर	b- दजला की सहायक नदियां	
	3- पूर्व	c- स्टेपी घास के मैदान	
	४- दक्षिण	d- हरे-भरे मैदान, वृक्ष से ढकी पर्वत श्रृंखला	
	Match the following (In the context	t of Mesopotamian Civilisation)	
	Column —A	Column —B	
	1- North-east	A- Deserts	
	2- North	B- Tributaries of the Tigris	
	3- East	C- Steppe	
	4- South	D- Green, plains, tree-covered mountain ranges	
	(i) 1-D, 2-C, 3-B, 4-A		
	(ii) 1-C, 2-B, 3-D, 4-A		
	(iii) 1-B, 2-C, 3-D, 4-A		
	(iv) 1-A, 2-B, 3-C, 4-D		
2	इन्नाना को के नाम से जाना ज	नाता था।	1
	(a) सूर्य भगवान	(b) प्यार की देवी	
	(c) चंद्रमा भगवान	(d) युद्ध की देवी	
inanna was known as			
	(a) Sun God	(b) Goddess of love	
	(c) Moon God	(d) Goddess of war	

3	मारी शहर के बारे में कौन स	ना/से तथ्य सत्य है-			1		
	1- 2000 ई. पू. के बाद	मारी नगर शाही रा	जधानी के रूप में खूब फला -	-फूला			
	2- मारी नगर व्यापर के	ज्बल पर समृद्ध हुए इंग्रेडिंग्स्य समृद्ध हुए	शहरी केंद्र का एक अच्छा उ	दाहरण है			
	3- मारी के अधिकारी न लगभग 12 प्रतिशत		। की इजाजत देने से पहले उर थे	ामे लदे माल की कीमत का			
	4- मारी राज्य सैन्य दृष्टि से सबल राज्य था						
	a- केवल 1 और 2		b- केवल 3 और 4				
	c- केवल 3		d- उपर्युक्त में से कोई नर्ह	Ì			
	Which of the following in	formation is/are r	not correct about Mari city:				
	1. After 2000 BCE the roy	-					
	2 Mari is a good example		re prospering on trade out one-twelfth the value of	the goods before allowing			
	the boat to continue down	•	out one-twentin the value of	the goods before anowing			
	4. the kingdom of Mari w		g,				
	A. only 1 and 2	·	B. only 3 and 4				
	C. Only 3		D. none of the above				
4	निम्नलिखित जानकारी की स	हायता से इतिहासव	कार के नाम की पहचान करें:		1		
	• वह एक प्रसिद्ध पुस्तक नेचुरल हिस्ट्री के लेखक थे						
	• उन्होंने दास समूहो के प्रयोग की यह कहकर निंदा की कि यह उत्पादन आयोजित करने का सबसे खराब तरीका है						
	a- टैसिटस	b- प्लिनी	c स्ट्रैबो	d कोलुमेल्ला			
	Identify the name of historian with the help of the following information:						
	 He was the author of a very famous Natural History He condemned the use of slave gangs as the worst method of organizing production. 						
	a)Tacitus	b) Pliny	c) Strabo	d) Columella			
5	निम्नलिखित रोमन सम्राटों को कालानुक्रमिक क्रम में व्यवस्थित करें:						
	1. कॉन्स्टेंटाइन	2. ऑगस्टस	3.डायोक्लेशियन	4. गैलीलीनस			
	(A) (2), (4), (3) और (1)		(B) (2) , (3) , (1)	और (4)			
	(C) (3), (4), (1) और (2) (D) (4), (1), (2) और (3)						
	Arrange the following Roman Emperors in the chronological order:						
	1-Constantine (a) (2), (4), (3) and (1)	2- Augustus	3- Diocletian (b)- (2), (3),(1) and (4)	4- Gallienus			
	(c). (3), (4), (1) and (2)	1)	(d). (4),(1), (2) and (3)				

	कॉलम A	कॉलम в			
	a) सुनहरा गिरोह	जोची के वंशजों द्वारा स्थापि	त संघ		
	b) जेरेज	मंगोलियाई क्षेत्र में पास या	परमिट के लिए		
	c) कुबकुर	व्यापारिक सुविधाओं के स	नाथ खानाबदोशों पर लगाया गया	एक टैक्स।	
	d) याम	संहिता कानून			
	Which among the following Column A a) Golden horde b) Gerege c) Qubcur d) Yam	Column B Confederacy established b Meant for pass or permit in	·	es.	
7	चंगेज खान ने निशापुर को लूट	ने और नष्ट करने का आदेश व	झ्यों दिया?		1
	(a) क्योंकि एक मंगोल राजकुम				•
	(b) क्योंकि निशापुर ने कृषि उ		र दिया।		
	(c) क्योंकि वे उद्योगों का विका	•			
	(d) उपर्युक्त में से कोई नहीं।				
	Why Genghis Khan comma		y Nishapur?		
	(a) Because a Mongol prince(b) Because Nishapur refuse		duce.		
	(c) Because they were devel				
	(d) None of the above.				
3	मंगोलियाई क्षेत्र के भीतर सुरक्षित मार्ग और आचरण के लिए व्यापारियों द्वारा दिए जाने वाले कर को क्या कहा जाता था?				1
	(a) हरकारी पद्धति	(b) ৰাज	(c) कुबकुर	(d) तम	
9			n the Mongolian territory was Qubcur (D) T खित में से कौन सा सही नहीं है?		1
			. उसकी रक्षा करने का वादा कि		
	b) फीफ उत्तराधिकार में नहीं	•			
	c) फीफ के बदले में, नाईट ने उसके लिए लड़ने का वादा कर		शुल्क का भुगतान करता था औ	रि युद्ध में	
	d) एक नाईट एक से अधिक लार्ड की सेवा कर सकता था , लेकिन उसकी सबसे बड़ी निष्ठा अपने स्वामी के प्रति होती थी।				
	Consider the following statements in respect of knight. Which of the following is not correct? a) The lord gave the knight a piece of land (fief) and promised to protect it. b) The fief could not be inherited.				
	, -	_	d promised to fight for him in emost loyalty was to his own		

निम्नलिखित में से कौन सा सही सुमेलित नहीं है?

10) निम्नलिखित का मिलान करें:				1			
	सूची।	सूची॥						
	(i) फ्रांस			(a) हेनरी	l VII			
	(ii) इंग्लैंड		(b)	लुईस XI				
	(iii) ऑस्ट्रिया		(c)	फर्डिनेंड				
	(iv) स्पेन		(d)	मैक्सिमिलिय	न			
	Match the fo	_						
		st I			st II ery VII			
	(i) Franc (ii) Engl			(a) Hei (b) Lou	•			
	(iii) Aust			(c) Fer				
	(iv) Spain				ximilian			
	Options:	(i)	(ii)	(iii)	(iv)			
	(A) (B)	d b	a d	c a	b c			
	(C)	d	b	c	a			
	(D)	b	a	d	c			
11	नीचे दो कथन	, अभिकृ	ग्न (A) और	कारण (B) दि	ए गए हैं।			1
	अभिकथन (A) - कानृ	न इटली के इ	गुरुआती विश्व	विद्यालयों में अ	ध्ययन का एक लोकप्रिय	विषय था।	
	कारण (R) -	शिक्षकों	और डॉक्टरों	की मांग बढ़	गई थी।			
	i) A और R द	ोनों सत्य है	हैं, और R, A	की सही व्यार	<u>ब्रा</u> है।			
	ii) A और R व	द्रोनों सत्य	हैं, लेकिन R,	A की सही व	याख्या नहीं है।			
	iii) A सत्य है	परन्तु R उ	भसत्य है।					
	iv) A असत्य	है परन्तु R	. सत्य है।					
					,	A) and the other labeled		
	,	*		-	•	arliest universities of Ita	aly.	
	` '			_	d for teachers a			
	*				explanation of			
ii) Both A and R are true, but R is not the corriii) A is true but R is false.					rect explanation	on of A.		
	iv) A is fals							
12				त्रित किया।				1
	(a) लियोनार्डो	दा विंची		(b) मि	शेल एंजेलो	(c) वोल्टेयर	(d) पिकासो	
			painted the S	Sistine Chap	el.			
	(A) Leonard	-	-	_	chel angelo	(C) Voltaire	(D) Picasso	

1540 में 'सोसाइटी ऑफ जीसस' की स्थापना किसने की? 1 (a) इग्नाटियस लोयोला (b) कॉपरनिकस (c) जोहान्स केपलर (d) मार्टिन लूथर Who set up the 'Society of Jesus' in 1540? (A) Ignatius Loyola (B) Copernicus (C) Johannes Kepler (D) Martin Luther 14 निम्नलिखित में से कौन सा सही सुमेलित है? 1 कॉलम в कॉलम A i. द पिएटा a) माइकल एंजेलो बुओनारोती b) लियोनार्डो दा विंची ii. प्रेयिंग हैंडस iii. सेंट पीटर चर्च का गुंबद c) जिओटो d) फ़िलिपो ब्रुनेलेशी iv. द चाइल्ड जीसस Which among the following is Correctly matched? Column A Column B a) Michelangelo Buonarroti i. The Pieta b) Leonardo da Vinci ii. Praying hands c) Giotto iii. the Dome of Saint Peter's Church d) Filippo Brunelleshi iv. The child Jesus चित्र को पहचानकर उसका नाम लिखो। 1 Identify the following image. नोट- निम्नलिखित प्रश्न केवल दृष्टिबाधित उम्मीदवारों के लिए Q.No.15 के बदले में हैं। 1 NOTE: The following question is for the visually impaired candidates in lieu of Question number 15 "द ग्रेट ऑस्टेलियन साइलेंस" पुस्तक के लेखक का नाम बताइए। Name the author of the book "The Great Australian Silence". टेरा न्यूलियस शब्द का अर्थ है-1 a) बसने वालों की भूमि। b) जमीन किसी की नहीं। d) राज्य से संबंधित भूमि। c) मूल निवासी की भूमि। The term terra nullius meansa) Land belonging to settlers b) Land belonging to nobody c) land belonging to native d) Land belonging to state

17	उत्तरी अमरीका के सबसे पहले बाशिंदे 30000 साल ए एशिया से आए थे।	पहले के आर-पार फैले भूमि - सेतु के रास्ते	1		
	The earliest inhabitants of North America came f across the straits.	from Asia over 30,000 years ago on a land bridge			
18	"वे मौन हैं, यह सच है, जब गोरे लोगों की संगत में होते हैं, जिनकी सद्भावना पर वे अविश्वास करते हैं और जिनकी भाषा वे नहीं समझते हैं, लेकिन श्वेत व्यक्ति समान परिस्थितियों में समान रूप से मौन रहता है।"				
	उपरोक्त पंक्तियाँ किसने कही हैं?				
	a) जौं - जाक रूसो	b) विलियम वर्ड्सवर्थ			
	c) वाशिंगटन इरविंग	d) थॉमस जेफरसन			
	"Taciturn they are, it is true, when in company w whose language they do not understand, but the V circumstances." Who said above lines?	•			
19	a) Jean- Jacques Rousseau c) Washington Irving "अपने में से एशिया को निकाल फेकना" यह किसने व	b) William Wordsworth d) Thomas Jefferson চहा था?			
	(a) फुकुज़वा युकिचि	(b) मियके सत्सुरेइ			
	(c) उएकि एमोरि	(d) निशितानी केजी			
20	Who used the term 'Expel Asia'? (a) Fukuzawa Yukichi (C) Ueki Emori चीनी गणराज्य के प्रथम राष्ट्रपति थे:	(b) Miyake Setsurei (d) Nishitani Keji	1		
	(a) डॉ. सुन यात सेन	(b) माओ ज़े डोंग			
	(c) चियांग काई-शेक	(d) डेंग जियाओपिंग			
	The first president of the Chinese Republic was: (A) Dr. Sun Yat Sen (C) Chiang Kai-shek	(B) Mao Ze Dong (D) Deng Xiaoping			

21	सही कालक्रम क्या है?		1			
	i) चीनी कम्युनिस्ट पार्टी की स्थापना	ii) पहला अफीम युद्ध				
	iii) मेजी बहाली	iv) लम्बा कूच				
	a) ii, iii, i और iv	b) i, ii, iii और iv				
	c) iii, ii, i और iv	d) iv, i, iii और ii				
	What is the correct chronology? i) Chinese Communist Party founded iii) Meiji Restoration a)ii, iii, i & iv c) iii, ii, i & iv	ii) First Opium Wariv) Long Marchb) i, ii, iii & ivd) iv, i, iii & ii				
	अनुभाग'ख' / ९	SECTION - 'B'				
	लघु उत्तरीय प्रश्न / SHORT	ANSWER QUESTIONS				
22	मारी का राज्य सैन्य रूप से मजबूत नहीं था, फिर भी या	इ असाधारण रूप से समृद्ध था। चर्चा करे।	3			
	The kingdom of Mari was not militarily strong, yet					
	"मेसोपोटामिया के लोग शहरी जीवन को महत्व देते थे जिसमें कई समुदायों और संस्कृतियों के लोग साथ- साथ रहते थे।" इससे संबंधित कुछ तथ्यों का उल्लेख कीजिए।					
23	"Mesopotamians valued city life in which people of many communities and cultures lived side by side." Mention some of the facts regarding this. चंगेज़ खान की सैन्य उपलब्धियाँ क्या थीं ?					
24	What were the military achievements of Genghis K यूरोप में पुनर्जागरण की अवधि के दौरान बौद्धिक रूप		3			
	Mention the names of women intellectually creative Europe.	ve during the period of the renaissance in				
	अथवा	/ OR				
	पृथ्वी की सही स्थिति बताने वाले सिद्धांत को कोपर्निकस ने जीवन भर गुप्त क्यों रखा ?					
	Why would Copernicus have kept as a secret his linearth?	fe-long, the theory telling the true position of the				
25	मनुष्य की नई अवधारणा का संक्षिप्त विवरण दीजिए।		3			
26	Give a brief account of the new concept of human औपनिवेशिक युग के दौरान मूल निवासियों और यूरोपीर उनके बारे में क्या सोचते थे? मूल निवासियों की क्या प्रवि	य लोगों ने जिन वस्तुओं का आदान-प्रदान किया,	3			

What did the natives and the Europeans think of the goods they exchanged during the colonial era?

What was the reaction of the natives?

27 उत्तरी अमेरिका के मूल निवासियों की जीवनशैली की विशेषताओं की चर्चा कीजिए।

Discuss the features of the lifestyle of the native people of North America.

अनुभाग-ग / SECTION-C

दीर्घ उत्तरीय प्रश्न / LONG ANSWER QUESTIONS

28 रोमन समाज में दासो का क्या स्थान था और उनके साथ किस प्रकार का व्यवहार किया जाता था ?

8

3

What 'Social Status 'did the slaves hold in the Roman society and how they were treated in the society?

अथवा / OR

परवर्ती पुराकाल से क्या अभिप्राय है ? चौथी से सातवी शताब्दी ई. के मध्य रोमन साम्राजय में कौन – कौन से धार्मिक तथा प्रशासनिक परिवर्तन हुए ?

What is meant by Late antiquity? Which religious and administrative changes were made during 4th to 7th CE in Roman Empire?

यूरोप में 15वीं और 16वीं शताब्दी के दौरान हुए राजनीतिक परिवर्तनों की चर्चा करें।

8

Discuss the political changes which occurred during 15th and 16th centuries in Europe.

अथवा / OR

14वीं शताब्दी की शुरुआत तक, यूरोप का आर्थिक विस्तार धीमा हो गया। इसके पीछे क्या कारण थे?

By the beginning of the 14th century, the economic expansion of Europe slowed down. What were the reasons behind it?

गुओमिनडांग को हराकर कम्युनिस्टों ने खुद को सत्ता में स्थापित किया। कथन की पुष्टि करे।

8

'Communists established themselves in power by defeating Guomindang'. Substantiate the statement.

अथवा / OR

मेजी पुनर्स्थापना का क्या अर्थ है? मेजी सरकार के तहत जापान में प्रशासनिक और आर्थिक क्षेत्रों में किये गए सुधारों का विशलेषण करें।

What is meant by Meiji Restoration? Analyze the reforms that took place in Japanese administration and economy under the Meiji Government.

अनुभाग - 'घ' / SECTION-'D' स्रोत आधारित प्रश्न / SOURCE BASED QUESTION

भारत में प्राचीन काल में पत्थर की मुहरें होती थी। मेसोपोटामिया में पहली सहस्राब्दी ईसा पूर्व के अंत तक, पत्थर की बेलनाकार मुहरें, जो बीच में छेद कर, एक तीली लगाकर गीली मिट्टी के ऊपर घुमायी जाती थीं और इस प्रकार उनसे लगातार चित्र बनता जाता था। वे बहुत कुशल कारीगरों द्वारा तराशे गए थे, और कभी-कभी उन पर लिखा होता था मालिक का नाम, उनके भगवान का नाम उनकी आधिकारिक स्थिति, आदि। किसी कपड़े की गठरी या बर्तन के मुँह को चिकनी मिट्टी से लीप पोत कर उस पर वह मोहर घुमायी जाती थी, इससे उस गठरी या बर्तन में रखी वस्तुओं को मोहर लगाकर सुरक्षित किया जा सकता था। मिट्टी की पटिया पर लिखे पत्र पर घुमाने पर वह प्रमाणिकता की निशानी बन जाती थी। अतः मुहर सार्वजनिक जीवन में एक नगरवासी की भूमिका को दर्शाती थी।

1 1 1

प्रश्नः

- (i) मेसोपोटामिया सभ्यता के दौरान मुहरों को किसने उकेरा था?
- (ii) प्रत्येक मुहर पर आप क्या देखते हैं?
- (iii) खुदा हुआ चिन्ह क्या दर्शाता था?
- (iv) समकालीन भारतीय सभ्यता का नाम लिखिए।

The Seal-An Urban Artefact

In India, early stone seals were stamped. In Mesopotamia until the end of the first millennium BCE, cylindrical stone seals, pierced down the Centre, were fitted with a stick and rolled over wet clay so that a continuous picture was created. They were carved by very skilled craftsmen, and sometimes carry writing: the name of the owner, his god, his official position, etc. A seal could be rolled on clay covering the string knot of a cloth package or the mouth a pot, keeping the contents safe. When rolled on a letter written on a clay tablet, it became a mark of authenticity. So the seal was the mark of a city dweller's role in public life.

Question:

- (i) Who carved the seals during Mesopotamian civilization?
- (ii) What do you see on each of the seals?
- (iii) What do the inscribed sign describe?
- (iv) Write the name of contemporary Indian civilization

ईरान के मंगोल शासकों के उत्तर-तेरहवीं शताब्दी के फारसी इतिहासकार जुवैनी ने 1220 ईस्वी में बुखारा पर कब्जा करने का विवरण दिया है। जुवैनी के अनुसार नगर की विजय के बाद चंगेज खान उत्सव मैदान में गया जहाँ पर नगर के धनी व्यापारी एकत्रित थे। उसने उन्हें संबोधित कर कहा: अरे लोगो तुम्हे यह पता होना चाहिए कि तुम लोगो ने अनेक पाप किए हैं और तुममें से जो अधिक संपन्न लोग हैं, उन्होंने सबसे अधिक पाप किए हैं। अगर तुम मुझसे पूछो कि इसका मेरे पास क्या प्रमाण है तो इसके लिए मैं कहूंगा कि मैं ईश्वर का दंड हूं। यदि तुमने पाप ना किए होते तो ईश्वर ने मुझे दंड हेतु तुम्हारे पास ना भेजा होता.... अब कोई व्यक्ति बुखारा पर अधिकार होने के बाद खुरासान भाग गया था। उससे नगर के भाग्य के बारे में पूछने पर उत्तर दिया "वह नगर आए, दीवारों को ध्वस्त कर दिया, जला दिया, लोगों का वध किया, लूटा और चल दिए।"

2 1 1

प्रश्न:

- (i) उपरोक्त गद्यांश किसके द्वारा लिखा गया है? वह इसमें क्या वर्णन करता है?
- (ii) चंगेज़ खान के बारे में आप क्या जानते हैं?
- (iii) चंगेज खान ने विजित लोगों से क्या कहा?

The Capture of Bukhara

Juwaini, a late-thirteenth-century Persian chronicler of the Mongol rulers of Iran, carried an account of the capture of Bukhara in 1220. After the conquest of the city, Juwaini reported, Genghis Khan went to the festival ground where the rich residents of the city were and addressed them: O people, know that you have committed great sins, and that the great ones among you have committed these sins. If you ask me what proof I have for these words, I say it is because I am the punishment of God. If you had not committed great sins, God would not have sent a punishment like me upon you. Now one man had escaped from Bukhara after its capture and had come to Khurasan. He was questioned about the fate of the city and replied: "They came, they [mined the walls], they burnt, they slew, they plundered and they departed."

Questions:

- (i) By whom is the above passage written? What does he describe in it?
- (ii) What do you know about Genghis Khan?
- (iii) What did Genghis Khan say to the conquered people?

मुरासाकी शिकिबू द्वारा लिखी गई हेआन राजदरबार की एक काल्पनिक डायरी, द टेल ऑफ़ द गेन्जी जापानी साहित्य में प्रमुख कथाकृति बन गई। उस अविध में मुरासाकी जैसी कई मिहला लेखकों का उदय हुआ, जिन्होंने जापानी लिपि में लिखा, जबिक पुरुषों ने चीनी लिपि में लिखा, जिसका उपयोग शिक्षा और सरकार के लिए किया गया। उपन्यास में कुमार गेन्जी के रोमांचक जीवन को दर्शाया गया है और यह हेआन राजदरबार के अभिजात वर्ग के माहौल की एक जीती जागती तस्वीर पेश की गई है। जो यह दर्शाता है कि मिहलाओं को अपने पित को चुनने और अपना जीवन जीने की आजादी थी।

- (i) काल्पनिक डायरी किसने लिखी?
- (ii) गेन्जी की कथा क्या है?
- (iii) जापानियों ने अपनी लिखित लिपि किस देश से उधार ली थी?
- iv) परिच्छेद किस मूल्य को दर्शाता है?

Tale of the Genji

A fictionalized diary of the Heian court written by Murasaki Shikibu, the Tale of the Genji became the central work of fiction in Japanese literature. That period saw the, emergence of many women writers, like Murasaki, who wrote in the Japanese script, While men wrote in the Chinese script, used for education and government. The novel depicts the romantic life of Prince Genji and is a striking picture of the aristocratic atmosphere of the Heian court. It shows the independence that women had in choosing their husbands and living their lives.

- (i) Who wrote fictionalized diary?
- (ii) What is the Tale of the Genji'?
- (iii) The Japanese had borrowed their written script from which country?
- iv) What value does passage depicts?

अनुभाग - 'ङ' / SECTION –'E' मानचित्र आधारित प्रश्न /MAP BASED QUESTION 1

1

(34.1) दिए गए विश् लिखें।	क्ष के राजनीतिक	मानचित्र पर	निम्नलिखित	को ढूँढ़ें और उ	पयुक्त प्रतीक के	साथ नाम
ાલુકા						

।. वेनिस: जीवंत शहर	1
ा. पानसः जापत शहर	1

॥. भूमध्य सागर

III. गॉल: रोमन साम्राज्य का एक प्रांत

On the given political map of World, locate and label the following with appropriate symbols:

- I. Venice: vibrant City
- II. Mediterranean Sea
- III. Gaul: a province of the Roman empire
- (34.2) उसीं रूपरेखा मानचित्र पर दो स्थानों को 'A' और 'B' के रूप में चिह्नित किया गया है,

उन्हे पहचानिए और उनके पास खींची गई रेखाओं मे सही नाम लिखिए।

- A) वह क्षेत्र जो आबादकारों द्वारा 1867 में रूस से खरीदा गया।
- B) वह क्षेत्र जहां से एक भूमि सेतु से होते हुए ऐबॉरिजिनीज ऑस्ट्रेलिया आए|

On the same outline map, two places have been marked as 'A and B. Identify them and write their correct names on the lines drawn near them.

- A) The area that was bought by the settlers from Russia in 1867.
- B) The area from where Aboriginal people came to Australia via a land bridge.



1

1

34 निम्नलिखित प्रश्न केवल दृष्टिबाधित उम्मीदवारों के लिए Q.No.34 के बदले में हैं।

The following que	estions are for the	Visually Impaired	Candidates	only in lieu of
Q.No.34				

1 2

A) दो नगर-राज्यों के नाम लिखिए।

- 2 1
- B) उन दो स्थानों के नाम लिखिए जिन्हें आबादकारों ने क्रमशः फ्रांस और रूस से खरीदा था।
- **c)** टोक्यो का पुराना नाम लिखिए।
- A) Mention the name of two city-states.
- B) Mention the name of two places that the settlers bought from France and Russia respectively.
- C) Mention the old name of Tokyo.